
              
 
 

Monday, March 15, 2021 

The South Carolina General Assembly 
Columbia, SC 29201 

Re: Support for Equitable Telehealth Service and Payment Legislation 

Dear Members and Staff of the South Carolina State Legislature:  

Telehealth has been an essential component of COVID-19 preparedness and response in South 
Carolina (SC), allowing healthcare providers across the state to reach more patients while 
managing increasing demands on our workforce. Temporary telehealth policy changes amidst 
this Public Health Emergency (PHE) have greatly increased patient access to primary care, 
mental health, and specialty services. Many of these advancements in telehealth, however, will 
revert unless the SC legislature acts swiftly to ensure these policies are enacted long-term. SC 
Department of Health and Human Services (SCDHHS) has indicated that temporary Medicaid 
flexibilities will only last through the end of the PHE, and some private payers—including SC 
Blue Cross Blue Shield—only plan to cover telehealth at reduced rates as compared to in-
person care after the PHE.  
 
As leading healthcare organizations in SC, we unitedly urge the SC General Assembly to pass 
legislation ensuring that the SCDHHS and private payers operating in SC: 

• Cover telehealth services. Health insurers should be required to provide coverage 
for health care services delivered via telehealth to the same extent the services 
would be covered if delivered via an in-person encounter.  

• Remove originating site restrictions. The COVID-19 pandemic has clearly 
demonstrated the need for telehealth in rural areas, in urban areas, at work, at 
school, at home and many other locations. Originating site restrictions are obsolete 
and outdated; the location of the patient should not matter for telehealth.  

• Remove provider type restrictions. Health insurers should cover the full range of 
providers that make up the care team and that can deliver telehealth-appropriate 
services. 

• Provide equitable payment for services delivered via telehealth. Reimbursing 
telehealth visits at rates considerably less than in-person care disincentivizes 
providers and health systems from utilizing telehealth. 

 
Patients in all geographic areas have been empowered during the PHE to seek virtual care, 
finding that the convenience, privacy, quality, and ease of receiving care virtually can create a 
more patient-centered experience. Despite being a national leader in telehealth, South Carolina 
is one of the last states in the country without a telehealth coverage legislation in place. If we 



              
 
 

do not advocate for major payers to extend temporary telehealth policies, providers and 
patients will lose this critical tool in addressing healthcare needs across our state. Enacting 
legislation that ensures consistent payment for services rendered via telehealth would build on 
the legislature’s long commitment to telehealth and ensure its sustainability into the future and 
beyond this crisis.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Kristen Mason, PT, DPT 
President  
American Physical Therapy Association, 
South Carolina   

M. LaFrance Ferguson, MD 
Chief Medical Officer 
Beaufort – Jasper – Hampton  
Comprehensive Health Services, Inc.  

 

Laura S. Aldinger 
Executive Director 
Behavioral Health Services Association  

 

Bill Little  
Chief Executive Officer 
Carolina Pines Regional Medical Center 

 

Dave Hamill 
Chief Executive Officer 
Hampton Regional Medical Center  

James E. Eubanks 
Chief Executive Officer 
Health Care Partners of South Carolina  

 

Carl M. Humphries, MSW 
Chief Executive Officer 
Hope Health   



              
 
 

 
Tod Augsburger  
President & CEO  
Lexington Medical Center   

Pamela Davis, RN, MSN 
Chief Executive Officer 
Little River Medical Center, Inc.   

Ashley Barns, PhD, MBA, BS 
Chief Executive Officer 
Low Country Health Care System, Inc.  

 

Matthew Reich 
Senior VP & CIO 
McLeod Health  

Patrick Cawley, M.D., MHM, FACHE 
Chief Executive Officer  
MUSC Health 

 

Kathy Schwarting, MHA 
Chief Executive Officer 
Palmetto Care Connections  

Mark S. O’Halla 
President & Chief Executive Officer 
Prisma Health   

Vicki Thompson   
Chief Executive Officer 
Rosa Clark Medical Center 

 



              
 
 

Carolyn Emanuel – McClain, MPH     
Chief Executive Officer 
Rural Health Services, Inc.  

 

Maggie Cash 
Executive Director 
South Carolina Children’s  
Hospital Collaborative  

Jason H. Cherry 
President  
SC HIMSS 

 

Jason Tavenner 
Chair 
South Carolina Human Services Providers 
Association  

 

Jeffrey DiLisi, M.D. 
President & Chief Executive Officer 
Roper St. Francis Healthcare  

Lathran J. Woodard 
Chief Executive Officer 
South Carolina Primary Health Care 
Association  

Graham Adams, PhD 
Chief Executive Officer  
South Carolina Office of Rural Health  

 

Bruce Holstein 
Chief Executive Officer 
Spartanburg Regional Healthcare System  



              
 
 

Annie Brown, MHA, BSN, RN 
Chief Executive Officer 
Tandem Health SC  

Elizabeth S. Ward 
Executive VP & Chief Financial Officer 
Tidelands Health 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


